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	Riverside County Superior Court Rules That EIR for Residential/Commercial Development Must Consider Global Warming Impacts

Last week the Riverside County Superior Court granted a petition for writ of mandate under the California Environmental Quality Act (“CEQA”) on the ground that the project’s Environmental Impact Report (“EIR”) should have addressed impacts on global warming.
In Center for Biological Diversity v. City of Desert Hot Springs (Riverside Co. Superior Court, Case No. RIC 464585), petitioner filed a petition for writ of mandate challenging the City’s approval of a 1,776 acre development consisting of 2,600 homes, retail and commercial space, a 400-room hotel, an amphitheater, and two golf courses.  The case was filed in January, 2007, came on for hearing in May, 2008, and the Superior Court (Hon. Harold W. Hopps) rendered its decision on August 6, 2008.

The court granted the petition, ordering the city’s approval of the project to be set aside, based on the city’s failure to address the project’s global warming impacts in the EIR.  The court cited two recent state laws – AB-32 (the Global Warming Solutions Act of 2006) and SB-97, in concluding that the state has recognized the importance of combating global warming.

Of course, AB-32 says nothing about CEQA review, and establishes a very specific and deliberative process for implementing a plan that is not scheduled to take effect until 2012.  SB-97 requires the Office of Planning and Research (“OPR”) and the Resources Agency to develop and adopt guidelines for addressing greenhouse gas emissions under CEQA, but those guidelines are not due until 2010.

What Can We Learn From This?

Superior Court decisions such as this one do not create binding precedent applicable in other cases.  Some decisions of the Superior Court of San Bernardino County have held the opposite – that an EIR need not evaluate global warming impacts.  To date, however, we have no opinions on this issue from the courts of appeal.  Some of these cases are on appeal, and we should have a decision within the next year.  Until we do, we will continue to see different Superior Courts reaching different conclusions.  Given the current uncertainty, many project applicants and municipalities have been addressing global warming impacts in their CEQA review.  In light of last week’s decision from Riverside County, that is the safest approach.

Still to come, however, are the cases evaluating whether an EIR has adequately addressed global warming impacts.
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